
State Water Holding "Polish Waters" (Państwowe Gospodarstwo Wodne "Wody Polskie") 
Regional Water Management Board in Gdańsk 
ul. ks. Franciszka Rogaczewskiego 9/19, 80-804 Gdańsk 
Tel.: +48 58 326 1888 • Fax: +48 58 326 18 89 • E-mail: gdansk@wody.gov.pl 

www.wodypolskie.gov.pl 

 

 

  

Gdańsk, 9 December 2022 

GD.RPC.503.70.2022.MJ 
  By distribution list  

N O T I C E  T O  S K I P P E R S  N O .  7 0 / 2 0 2 2  

Pursuant to Art. 14 sec. 1 point 4 of the Act of 20 July 2017 – Water Law (Dz. U. /Journal of Laws/ of 2021, item 

2233 as amended) and Art. 43 sec. 6 of the Act of 21 December 2000 on Inland Navigation (Dz. U. /Journal Of 

Laws/ of 2022, item 1097 as amended), the Regional Water Management Board in Gdańsk hereby informs 

that:  

 

Due to cool temperatures and the expected occurrence of ice phenomena on the rivers of the Lower Vistula 

Waterway Region, floating navigation markings on all waterways have been removed for the winter period. As 

of 9 December 2022 until further notice, inland waterways are closed to navigation:  

• the Brda River from its junction with the Bydgoszcz Canal in Bydgoszcz to its estuary on the Vistula 

River, 

• the Jagielloński Canal from its junction with the Nogat River to the boundary with internal sea waters, 

• the Motława River in its old channel in Gdańsk to the border with internal sea waters,  

• the Elbląg River from Druzno Lake to the border with internal sea waters,  

• the Nogat river from the Vistula River to the estuary of the Vistula Lagoon,  

• the Szkarpawa River from the Vistula River to the mouth of the Lagoon,  

• the Tuga River from Nowy Dwór Gdański to the estuary of the Szkarpawa River,  

• the Vistula River from the Włocławek water level to the border with internal sea waters, 

• the Wisła Królewiecka River,  

• the Martwa Wisła River, 

• the Elbląg Canal system, the lakes of the Iława Lake District and Lake Druzno. 

 

The reopening of the waterways will be announced in separate notices. 

 

Current notices to skippers are published at: https://gdansk.wody.gov.pl.  At the same time, we would like to 

inform that the publication of daily fairway information on our website is suspended until navigation is 

allowed. 

 


